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HIP Annual General Meeting  
Held Wednesday 8th March 2017
Crewe Arms Hotel 
Minutes

1. Welcome:  Tea / coffee  51 members & guests attended 
2.
Chairs Report:  Dr Crawford Thomas – presented by Beth Fisher, Chair of Committee
2015/16 has been another busy year for Head Injured People in Cheshire (HIP).  Following on from last year’s member ship survey we have produced our first 5 year Strategy Document which will be available soon on the website.  Many thanks to Helen Bichard and Anne Mansfield.  This strategy aims to ensure we deliver a growing social inclusion programme to meet our Vision – No brain injury survivor or their carer in Cheshire will ever feel alone.  This strategy document has focussed the Trustees’ efforts on succession planning, financial management, risk management and performance monitoring.

Trustees have also been addressing the issue of ensuring a portfolio of policies and procedures are being developed in line with Charity Commission guidelines and our safe practice.   To that end we have created:
· Health and Safety Policy – We wish to thank all the volunteers and members who contributed to that workshop

· Conflict of Interest Policy

· Safeguarding Policy

· Ethical Policy

You will not be surprised to learn that we have additional policies to create in the year ahead:
Bullying & Harassment, Financial Management and Recruitment.

Trustees and staff have also identified that in order to improve our profile we also wish to pursue appointing an Honorary president to be our figure head.  This continues to be a work in progress. 
Staffing:  I take great pleasure in welcoming Lisa Forbes to the staff team and once again thank Clare Emerton for her outstanding work in the past year.  The activities planner looks really busy for the year ahead and you will be hearing from Clare shortly re the key fundraising events that are coming up in Brain Injury Awareness week.

Our 3rd staff position is currently out to advert in the Chronicle – the post of Operational Manager, working 2 days per week.  I know that building our staff team in a planned and proactive fashion will not only deliver improvements this year but also in the delivery of our 5 year strategy.

A huge vote of thanks also goes to Anne Mansfield who has been a fantastic treasurer for us in the last year.  She will be stepping down in July so anyone interested in joining the Trustee team please speak to me or one of the other Trustees as we are looking for new trustees.

Activities / Coffee Groups:  Our Secretary’s report will update you in more detail as to the activities over the year.  I would just like to note the growth across all 4 coffee group memberships and wish to thank the Crewe Arms Hotel, Trinity Methodist Church and the Salvation Army for providing such warm and supportive venues.  A new location for the Northwich group has recently started at the BRIO centre and Macclesfield numbers have increased – so Clare will be tasked to find a new location for members there.  If you have any suggestions or recommendations please see Clare.

As a small charity we cannot function without the support of our sponsors and support services.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank CVS who have been managing our payroll, Birchall Blackburn Law and Irwin Mitchell for their invaluable sponsorship and support over the year, our volunteers and committee members.  Without all of your support we would not have achieved the fantastic events and progress to date.

Financially, HIP has been spending more this year – which is just what it should do in order to deliver the range and options in activities and provide trips and outings.  Please note the latter are now so popular that we are almost over-subscribed.  If you are interested in going to an event, put your name down fast.  The photos on the website speak for themselves as to the level of fun and inclusion Clare brings to all the events she organises for us.

Finally, as Chair I promise Trustees will continue to ensure we deliver on the new 5 year strategy and I look forward to developing and growing HIP even further over the coming year.


Vote to accept Chair’s report:

Proposed:  Diane Yates (Birchall Blackburn Law)
               Seconded: Phillip Durrant (Member)

               Carried:  Yes

Abstentions:  1
2. Secretary’s report - Nick Ankers
During the past 12 months the Trustees have continued to meet regularly with the key objective of both consolidating and developing Head Injured People in Cheshire (HIP) in the longer term as an effective and efficient organisation that is best able to meet the needs of all of its members.  The following key points are worthy of note:

Strategy Development:  During 2016 Trustees have focussed their efforts on developing a strategic plan to lay the foundations for the longer-term development of HIP.  The key activities that took place are:
· Strategy development workshops for trustees were held in January, February and March 2016 to define the vision for HIP over the next 5 – 10 years.  During the workshop Trustees were involved in a number of activities including; reviewing findings of the members’ questionnaire, considering a range of other charities and what makes them successful, why HIP exists, its core vision, what’s special about its organisational mission, what needs to be done to achieve this, how and when stages of HIP development need to take place.

· A questionnaire about HIP was circulated to members in January 2016, including carers, to seek views on the future development of HIP to best meet members’ needs.  The findings of this survey were fed into the strategy development process.

· The Hip Strategy Business Plan 2016/21 was drafted in November 2016

Operational Achievements:

· Membership has grown to 155 members with further applications to join pending

· A new employee, Lisa Forbes is welcomed to HIP.  Lisa provides administrative support in the office and also attends HIP coffee mornings and other events to provide additional support to our volunteers and members in attendance.

· It is planned to create an Operations Manager position within HIP to further establish HIP as an independent and growing organisation.  A Job Description has been written and the position advertised.

· Trustees approved an Ethical Policy in March 2016 covering donations to our charity.

· A new Trustee has joined the board – David Higham, who represents carers’ interests and is well-known to many HIP members through his work on the HIP Committee and during the early years as a founding force for the organisation.  David replaces Leslie Higham and Trustees thank Leslie for her contributions to the work of trustees these past years.

· HIP Trustee Deirdre Healy was awarded ‘Lawyer of the year’ at the UK Acquired Brain Injury Forum (UKABIF) awards evening in recognition of her professionalism and compassion for brain injury survivors and their carers.

· The office set up alongside the Acquired Brain Injury Service continues to work well and this enables a closer communication and working relationship between the two organisations in support of HIP members and their families / carers.

· HIP secured a commitment from Birchall Blackburn to provide a pilot scheme of benefits advice to HIP members for a 6 month period (until June 2017).

· To further improve communication the HIP official website is actively updated and includes a wealth of information for members and carers.  It also includes links to Facebook and Twitter accounts.  There is also a blog section.

· The HIP website also enables donations via MyDonate links or via JustTextGiving.  This is bringing in additional donations.

· HIP has a well-established pool of volunteers (all of whom are DBS checked) who lead at our coffee mornings and are a support to members attending these events.  They also provide valuable reminders to members via telephone calls in advance of the meetings.

Activities:
· A number of very successful courses have been organised for HIP members including Crafts, Computing, Participatory Photography, Zen Tangling and Christmas Crafts

· The inter-coffee group bowling competition remains a firm favourite.

· Other social events for HIP members and carers include: a visit to Chester Zoo, a visit to the Liverpool Museum, Pottery painting at Macclesfield, a visit to the Blue Planet Aquarium at Ellesmere Port and the Christmas Dinner event with entertainment from a magician.

· Our fundraising programme now has members and supporters running half marathons, the annual mad hair Day, a HIP organised sponsored walk, a Swim and Run challenge, Ladies’ Charity event, supermarket bag-packing, and Bingo for HIP.  Many future events are planned and information about these can be accessed via the HIP website.

· Clare Emerton has continued to raise monies from multiple sources and raise awareness about HIP events including; radio interviews, press releases, networking days, Twitter feeds, plus much more.

· Brain Injury Awareness week in May 2017 is being actively promoted via a number of media channels.

· The Trustees and Committee would like to convey our appreciation and thanks to everyone who works in the HIP office for everything they have done in moving our charity forward these past twelve months.  Clare Emerton deserves a special mention as her drive, professionalism and commitment to HIP are making a real difference in creating an organisation able to better support members and carers.

Conclusion:  It is once again pleasing to be able to conclude that the work carried out during the past 12 months to develop HIP as an organisation both strategically and operationally is resulting in the positive growth of HIP so that it is better placed to provide valuable support to members, families and carers of those who are living with the challenges of life with a brain injury.  We are all looking forward to building on these achievements in the period ahead. 

Vote to accept Secretary’s Report
  Proposed by:  David Higham (Trustee) 
   
Seconded by:   Laurie March (HIP Committee Member)
              Carried:  Yes
              Abstentions: 1 
3. Treasurer’s report – Anne Mansfield 
A copy of the accounts for the year ended 31st July 2016 is available on the Charities Commission website.  The accounts are straightforward and I believe they speak for themselves.  The Trustees feel that we are in a healthy position financially.  Our income has once again increased by approximately £6k.   Our expenditure has also increased – which is what should happen as we are able to provide more courses and events for members to enjoy. As mentioned previously, our thanks go to Birchall Blackburn Law and Irwin Mitchell for their sponsorship of various events and our website.  I believe the Ladies’ Lunch was a great success and all enjoyed the beautiful diamond jewellery presented by Boodles.  Thanks to those of you who have entered sponsored walks, marathons etc. and generally help and promote our fundraising activities.  Thanks again to Clare Emerton for all her hard work in organising all our various fundraising events.  One of our next fund raising events is going to be the Snowdon Challenge and I wish Richard Ransome and all those climbing Snowdon all the best.
Vote to accept accounts

Proposed:  Tom Mitchell (Trustee)
               Seconded:  Ian Huffer (Committee Member)


 Carried:  Unanimously
               Abstentions:  1 
4. Election of new Trustees – no new Trustees.  
5. AOB:  Clare Emerton outlined the upcoming Snowdon Challenge and provided details of the sponsored walk – both events to take place during Brain Injury Awareness week.  
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